Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Drugs, Devices and Cosmetics
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Division of Drugs, Devices and Cosmetics has received the petition for declaratory statement from Rosine Imperato on behalf of RIA International, LLC, 11 Melanie Lane, Unit #17, East Hanover, NJ 07936, filed on June 3, 2015. The petition seeks the agency’s opinion as to the applicability of Chapter 499.01 as it applies to the petitioner.
The petitioner is an importer and distributor (broker) of Pharmaceutical/Neutraceutical raw material in New Jersey. The petition seeks a formal opinion from the Department regarding the necessity of licensure in Florida and seeks specific answers to the following questions: 1. RAI does not sell prescription drugs only raw materials and powders. What kind of license do we need to apply for in Florida? 2. Can a Certified Designated Representative license be used for this purpose? 3. Florida offers a Prescription Drug Wholesale license to brokers who do not sell RX drugs in Florida; do you offer the same to out-of-state brokers?
A copy of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: The Division of Drugs, Devices and Cosmetics, 1940 N. Monroe Street, Suite 26A, Tallahassee, FL 32399-1047.
Please refer all comments to: Reggie Dixon, Division Director, Division of Drugs, Devices and Cosmetics, 1940 N. Monroe Street, Suite 26A, Tallahassee, FL 32399-1047, website: http://interredesignalpha/dbpr/ddc/ddc_division_notices.html.
